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����UPCOMING EVENTS���� 
 

ALUMNI BASKETBALL 
This year’s game will be held on 
November 27th at CHS.  We’ll let 
you know the players and 
winners in the Spring Newsletter. 
 

BOOSTER NEWS 

Monte Carlo Night - The 
Boosters are holding their annual 
Monte Carlo Night on March 20, 
1999 at Hartwell Country Club.  
This fun night of dancing and 

gambling raises important money 
for our extracurricular programs 

at Colerain High School and 
Colerain 

and White Oak Middle Schools.  
If you are interested in an 
evening of fun for such an 

important cause, call Denny 

Hirsch ‘64, 385-4475. 

 

 

FAREWELL TO OLD 

MONFORT HEIGHTS 
As most folks know, the current 
Monfort Heights Elementary 
School will be replaced with a 
new building.  Principal, Bill Duke, 
wishes to invite all former 
students (this building was a 
junior high at one time as well) to 
attend a farewell Homecoming 
next April 17

th
 from 2-5.  If you 

are interested in attending, 
please call Mr. Duke at the school 
for exact details. 

 

 

 

WEBSITE 
FOR CHS ALUMNI 
If you have access to the 
Internet, be sure to check out 
www. colerain.com  This is a 
new community based internet 
site dedicated to promote all 
aspects of Colerain Township.  
Any Colerain Alumni can now 
register on line at no cost to keep 
our database current.  Our plans 
are to send Alumni and Booster 
information via e-mail on current 
events and reunions.  Thanks to 
Mark Haverkos ‘73 and Susan 

Boswell Haverkos ‘79 for their 

help. 
 

WHAT'S BEEN 

HAPPENING 

 
ALUMNI-BOOSTER  

GOLF OUTING 
The 7th annual Ken Baker 
Memorial Golf Outing was held 
this past June.  There were 
numerous Colerain graduates 
among the 140 players, and  a 
great time was had by all. 
The winning team this year was 
led by Dave Scalia ‘83.  This fun 
event will next take place in early 
June 1999.  Cost is $55 per 
individual or $220 for a foursome.  
Tee times are 11:00 - 1:00 with 
dinner immediately following at 
the Fairfield Golf Center.  Contact 
Colerain High School 385-6424 if 
you are interested in 
participating. 
 

 
The Men’s and Women’s Alumni 
Soccer games were held this 
past August.  Neither  Alumni 
team was able to pull out a 
victory.  Players for the Men’s 
Alumni team were:  John 
Kleinschmidt ‘77, Mike Brown ’88, 
Kerry Kerkhoff ‘89,  Shawn Beske 
‘92, Kevin Sexton ‘93,  Steve 
Stamper ‘94,  John Mirizzi ‘95, 
Joe Buchert ‘95, Doug Retsch 
‘95, Brian Biedenbach ‘96, Ben 
Johnson ‘97, Mike Mirizzi ‘97, Phil 
Fankhauser ‘98, Brad Hughett 
’98, Eric Sharpe ’98, Ben Jenkins 
’98, Doug Crouch ‘98.  Players 
for the Women’s Alumni team 
were:  Diane Davidson Jahn ’85, 
Kerry Dugan ‘87, Jill Borgemenke 
‘92, Lane Kramer ‘93,  Lora 
Glazell Ketzer ‘94, Carrie Welling 
‘94, Michele Wagner ‘95, Angie 
McCarty Mohr ‘95, Julie Hase ‘96, 
Beth Meyer ‘97, Nicole Hopper 
‘97, Suzie Sakmyster ‘97 Sabrina 
Parr ’98, Liz Gilbert ‘98. 
 

ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME 
Four former Colerain High School 
athletes have been chosen as the 
second group of inductees into 
the newly created Colerain High 
School Athletic Hall of  Fame.  
The induction ceremony took 
place in May at Colerain High 
School as part of the Bob Evans 
Breakfast of  Champions 
festivities.  Those selected were 
Pete Hader ‘35, Len Grace ‘54, 
Richard Adams ‘74, and Lauri 
Beyer ‘80.   Thanks to Mike Leis 

‘72 and Greg Stanley ‘75 for 

there help with this event. 
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SCHOLARSHIPS 
The 1998 Scholarships were 
awarded to the following 
graduates: the $200 academic 

went to Amber Weeks; a $200 
career scholarship was awarded 
to Cheryl Eschenbrenner; and a 
$100 academic scholarship from 

the Class of ‘53 was given to 
Kelly Stohr.  
 

 

 

Alumni Night 1998 
Another great Alumni Night occurred on September 
25 at the Colerain vs. Middletown football game.  This 
year’s  special honorees were former football players 
who had completed four years of college academically 
and had  played  college football all four years.  The 
participants were Harvey Herrmann ‘56, John Focke 
‘65, Dike Dastillung ‘70, Glenn Lang ‘70, Tom Farmer 
‘71, Helmut Strecker ‘75, Rick Davis ‘76, Tim Clifford 
‘77, Joe Smith ‘78, Kerry Coombs ‘79, Barry Thomas 
‘79, Bill Riddick ‘79, Joe Mauntel ‘81, Eric Kattus ‘81, 
Todd Hatfield ‘81, Tom Neyer ‘81, Dan Bolden ‘82, 
Mark Marsh ‘85, Dave Weil ‘85, Tom Bolden ‘88, 
Benny Drummer ‘88, Scott Murphy ‘88, Ken Pierce 
‘88, Eric Wullenweber ‘88, Brant Smith ‘89, Robert 
Davis ‘89, Brandon Lemmons ‘94, and Kevin Kidd ‘94. 
 
Some Alumni Band members came out to make 
music with the marching Cardinals.  Alumni band 
coordinators would like to encourage all you 
musicians to dust off your instruments and join the 
good old gang.  You play with the current  high school 
band so you don’t have to worry about being a little 
rusty.  We apologize for not having the names of the 
1998 participants.  This was handled directly by the 
CHS band this year, and we forgot to ask them to 
keep track of names and years.  If you participated or 
know someone who did, please drop us a note so we 
may recognize these folks in the next newsletter.  
 
Alumni Rhythmettes dazzled the crowd this year with 
a fun routine to ‘Good Golly Miss Molly’.  The 1998 
participants included: Marianne Egbert ’63, Pam 
Hughes Schaible ’69, Peggy Bradner Wallis ‘71, Linda 
Meyer Newton ’74, Gayle Telford Jorgenson ’75, 
Kathy Frommer Mehringer ‘76, Cindy Bennett ‘76, 
Doris Hayes Haubner ’78, Susan Lowes Volz ’78, 
Susan Hester Humbert ‘79, Holly Gibson Coombs ‘80,  
Susan Jacobs Gentry ‘87, Amy Schulte ’89, Angie 
Hagen McHale ’89, and Jenny Ziegler ‘95. This 
performance is so much fun for all the alumni who 
come join us – we encourage even more former 
Rhythmettes to participate. 
Last but not least, two alumni were recognized as 
Distinguished Graduates for 1998.  They were 
Norman Muehlenhard ‘36 and Larry McAfee ‘65.  
While attending Colerain, Norm played in the band, 
started on the soccer team, and was active in 4H 
work. During the Second World War, Norm served 

with the 84th Illinois and was on active duty for over 
four years. He entered  the war as a private and, after 
a number of promotions, rose to the rank of Captain. 
Norm was involved in three major campaigns, 
including the Battle of the Bulge, and was awarded the 
Bronze Star for bravery under fire. 
After the War he returned to Colerain Township.  He 
served on the Committee to Establish Township 
Zoning in 1956, and was elected  Township Trustee in 
1958.  Norm served as  Trustee until 1976.  While a 
Trustee, he served on the Hamilton County Executive 
Committee to Improve Local Government.  Norm has 
been President of the Colerain Historical Society and 
Township Trustees; member of 84th Infantry Division 
of World War II, Colerain Township Republican Club, 
and Colerain Township Zoning Committee.  He has 
been a lifetime member of the United Church of Christ 
and also belongs to Gailey Post VFW.    
 
While at Colerain Larry McAfee ‘65 played on the 
football team.  After High School he attended Ohio 
State University, where he received a degree in 
Economics.  Larry graduated from Fort Benning 
Georgia’s Officer School in 1968, was commissioned 
a Second Lieutenant, and assigned to Vietnam.   
While serving in Vietnam, Larry received the Bronze 
Star for bravery under fire.  During his military career 
Larry rose to the rank of Colonel and served his 
country in Vietnam, Korea, and Germany.  He 
commanded units of the First Calvary Division and the 
First Infantry Division, and from 1988 to 1990 
commanded the famous Second  Battalion 16th 
Infantry Rangers.  Larry completed many military 
classes. Among these were Infantry Officer Advanced 
Course, Command and General Staff College, and 
Department of the Army Inspector Course.  His 
Military Awards include the Legion of Merit, the 
Meritorious Service Metal, the Air Metal,  the Army 
Commendation Metal, and the Combat Infantry 
Award.  After retiring from active military service, Larry 
continued in a consultants role to the Department of 
Defense.  His area of expertise was in war game 
simulations.  In this capacity he reported to the 
Secretary of Defense in both the Bush and Clinton 
Administrations.  Unfortunately, Larry passed away 
last year after a courageous battle against cancer.     
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Norm and Larry  represent the many fine Colerain 
Alumni who have served their country and 
communities for many years.  Congratulations Norm 
and Larry!   
The Alumni Association is in need of more 

nominations for Distinguished Graduates.  If you 

would like to nominate someone please submit 

the person’s name, high school activities, post 

high school accomplishments, and why they 

should be considered.  Please don’t just send a 

name and a few words.  Remember, what you 

submit is all the committee has on which to judge 

candidates.  Send to Colerain High School in care 

of the Alumni Association.  

 
 

 

����������������APPLAUSE!���������������� 

 

for........ 
� Jerry Schiering ‘66  for being selected Ohio Student Council Advisor of the Year. 
� Shawn Burton Wittenburg ‘95 for being selected to the North Coast Atlantic All League team. 
� Sherry Weisman Parr ‘70 for being selected as a 1998 Distinguished Principal in the State of Ohio (see Chatter 
for more details). 
 

IN MEMORY OF........ 
Blanche Ellerhorst ‘27, Wayne Johnson ‘39, George Streithorst ‘46, Ray Zoller ’56, Carol Hopman Lewis ‘64, and 
Kevin Toth ‘92.     

 
HISTORY OF CHS 

Colerain Centralized Township School opened in September 1924.  In the April 26th, 1924 Hamilton Journal 
Newspaper there was an entire page given to the history of the many one and two room schools that had served the 
area.  The following article about  Barnesburg School was taken from the paper.  In future editions we hope to also 
write the histories of Peach Grove, Cliptown, Groesbeck, Dunlap, Blue Rock, Dry Ridge, and Old Round Top 
Schools.  Editors note: The actual sentences and grammar are exactly as it appeared in the Hamilton Journal 

of April 26th, 1924.  
The building that served Barnesburg District as a school room over 80 years is still a good building.  It was 

built on land belonging to the Barnes Family.  It was a one room log structure and 76 years ago when J.J. Livingston 
was the teacher followed by Samual Hammitt, the enrollment of the school was 100 pupils, the desks were without 
backs and were not fastened to the floor just benches of various sizes that might be easily moved around.  On cold 
days the little children were allowed to sit nearest the stove, and when any were absent their benches were stacked 
in the corner to get the benefit of the space.  When all were present the aisles were just about 2 feet wide.   
 Pupils from 4 to 24 attended some coming 6 miles.  Mr. Agen, Abram Goady, and Royal Struble were also 
teachers in the old building.  John Davis was one of the pupils of the old school who became a teacher.  Mrs. 
Serepta Johnson attended this school 75 years ago.  After this building did service for about 50 years as a school 
room, it was remodeled into a 5 room dwelling without enlarging it any,  and sold to a Frenchmen who with his family 
made it there home for many years.  Late he sold it to Mr. Oehler the general merchant.  Mr. Oehler now uses it as 
one of his ware rooms and as stated in the beginning it is in sound condition.   
 35 years or ago or less the present two room school  house was built.  Some of the teachers serving an this 
building are James G. Keeling, J. Willey, Charles Mountville Flowers, George Hecht, Mr. Craig, John Hammitt, 
Estella Struble, Shirley Ryan, Minnie Kaup, Charles Kaup, Clara Wagner, Anna Weigle, Perry Brestel, and Mrs. 
Joyce.  Miss Weigle and Mrs. Joyce are the present teachers. 
 Mrs. Ada Johnson, Miss Anna Weigle, Miss Amelia Heide, Minnie Kaup, and Jesse Van Ausdal are some of 
the pupils of this school who became teachers.  William Johnson served overseas in the World War. Stanley Van 
Pelt is a prominent M.D.. 
 These are only a “few of the many” from this school who are prominent.  Helen and Blanche Craig attend 
Colerain High School and Hazel Johnson is attending Ohio State University in Columbus. 
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� � � � � � CHATTER� � � � � �   
 
I am enclosing a little item about our 1933 Class 
reunion.  I hope you can find a place for it in the next 
Colerain Chatter. Thanks!  The 1933 graduation Class 
of Colerain High School celebrated their 65th reunion 
on May 27.  It was held at the White House Inn on 
Mulhauser Rd.  Those attending were Hilda Bachman 
Mozena, Catherine Maier Herrmann, Emma Horning 
Sunderhaus, Jenny Riester Kline, Herb Muehlenhard, 
Bill McCulley, Ray Rettig, and Chris Seibert.  Jenny 

Riester Kline ‘33, Cinti, OH  
 
Dear Colerain Alumni: 
The Class of 1934 had another good get-together on 
June 9, 1998.  Besides the usual good exchange of 
barbs, brickbats and bouquets, we were pleased to 
note that our group remained intact this past year.  
We all express our gratitude to those graduates who 
so vigorously work to keep the Alumni Assoc. alive 
and well.  My donation to the association is enclosed.  
Bob Muehlenhard ’34, Cinti,  OH 
 
Colerain Alumni 
I was thrilled and most pleased to have been selected 
a Colerain High School Distinguished Graduate. It is 
an honor least expected but most gratefully received. 
It is a particular honor to have been recognized along 
with a great soldier, Larry McAfee.  I thank those that 
have placed my name in nomination and those of the 
selection committee for reaching to the Class of “36 
for a candidate.  I thank, too, friends and family who 
have helped me through these many years. May we 
all labor for a better country and community. Norm 

Muehlenhard ‘36, Cinti, OH 
 
In 1981 I retired from The Union Central Life 
Insurance Company and sold our residence on 
Colerain Pike across from Joseph Chevrolet.  We 
moved to Mt. Washington and then to Cleves Warsaw 
Pike until August 10, 1995.  We then moved to 
Montana, because older son Grant is a radiologist at 
the Western Montana Clinic.  All three of our sons 
graduated from CHS.  Terry graduated from  Duke 
University and U.C. Medical School.; Craig did the 
same and then went to MIT for his Ph.D., and John 
went to the University of Utah, SLC and then 
graduated with honors from the University of New 
Mexico, Albuquerque where he presently resides.  At 
the time I was President of the Boosters Club, Terry 
was All County Tackle on the football team and I was 
responsible for acquiring the football stadium bleacher 
seats on both sides of the field at the old stadium on 

Poole Road, while  organizing the football program 
with advertising and selling tickets at the football 
games.  My officers at that time were Margaret 
Froelich (mother of Benny who graduated from 
Colerain the same year as my son Terry  ’60).  Benny 
Froelich is President of Froelich Machine Co., 
Sharonville, OH.   Margaret is deceased but was my 
Secretary at the time.   Virgil Heil was the Treasurer;  
he resided on Blue Rock Pike, was an accountant and 
a widower.  Harry Culler, my Vice President (now 
deceased), was also a deputy for the Hamilton County 
Sheriffs Dept and had a daughter who graduated from 
Colerain.  I know that they all had given detailed times 
to see that our records were up to date.   At the time 
of my tenure as President, I was given other duties 
from my company until I retired.  When we attended 
my granddaughter’s graduation in Columbus last May, 
we visited Cinti.   Unfortunately we can’t be there this 
May because we are expecting a new grandchild in 
New Mexico.  I appreciate all the efforts that you and 
the Boosters club members are going through, 
however, and thanks for the invitation.  Grant  A Kien 
 
Colerain Chatter: 
I would like for you to enter this in the next Chatter 
publication in your Applause section:  Sherry 
(Weisman) Parr ’70, was awarded the 1998 
Distinguished Principal Award for the State of Ohio.  
Sherry is Principal at Reading Central Elementary, 
which also was awarded the National Blue Ribbon 
award under her leadership.  I am very proud of her!  
She has been a principal for only 6 years.  Sherry and 
her husband, Mick, will be going to the White House in 
Washington to receive her award for Distinguished 
Principal for the State of Ohio.  Thank you for the 
news in the Chatter.  It keeps everyone in touch with 
those we never hear about.  Our 50

th
 class reunion for 

the Class of ’48 is being held at Dante’s on Aug 22.  
Dorothy (Herrmann) Weisman ’48, Mason, OH  

45040 
 
Is anyone from 1949 interested in a 50 year reunion?  
Due to impending surgery and spending winters in 
FL, I can only help a little, but would do all I’m able.  
Dot (Gueterman) Behrens ’49, Loveland, OH 

 
Hello from Finneytown, Cinti, OH: 
I think of Colerain every day as I work at Northgate 
Retirement Center as the Activity Director (love those 
Germans from the West side).  Hope to have a 
retirement party in September.  I have 2 daughters 
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and 4 grandkids.  I phoned  Jim Zimmer and all the 
Alumni that missed the reunion.  Phyllis (Kress) 

Kemen ‘51, Cinti, OH  45231 

 
Thanks for the newsletter.  WE enjoy hearing what is 
going on.  Please correct the spelling of Ted’s last 
name that is printed with the class of ’52 in the April 
newsletter.  The newsletter says Ted Lance; it should 
be Ted Lantz.   Nancy Lantz ’52, Ft. Wayne, IN  

46804 
 
Retired and enjoying it!  Thanks,  I do enjoy all the 
work you do.  Tom Littlepage ’56, Greenville, OH  

45331 

 
Thank you for continuing to include me on the mailing 
list for the alumni association newsletter.  I enjoy 
reading it!  My husband and I have retired  to the Land 
of the Ozarks and are enjoying the water and golf and 
other aspects of the “good life”.  I’m enclosing my new 
address with a check to help pay for the newsletter.  
Mary (Eppley) Sampel ’60,  Camdenton, MO  65020 
 
How about listing EMAIL addresses in the newsletter?  
Terry Donahue ’64, Studio City, CA  91604  

(tada@akamail.com) 

 
Please accept the enclosed donation in memory of 
two 1965 alumni whose lives were cut short.  Judy 

Seibert succumbed to leukemia in the summer of our 
7

th
 grade and William (Duke) Schmees was killed 

while serving in Viet Nam.  Please include their names 
in the Chatter.  Sharon (Stoffran) Kramer ’65, 

Hamilton Ave, Cinti  OH 

 
Hello: 
I am a 1966 graduate of Colerain and my maiden 
name was  “Hill”.  I am now Jo  “Hill” Beynon and  live 
in Traverse City, MI  49684.  I would appreciate 
receiving the Colerain Chatter and any future mailings 
regarding a reunion for my class.  Jo (Hill) Beynon 

’66, Traverse City, MI  49684 

 
Dear Colerain Chatter: 
I was very happy to receive the November ‘97  
newsletter and look forward to the 30 year class 
reunion Donna Thirion Voss is planning.  As wife of 
the Honduran’s President, I am collaborating with 
many charities and preside as honorary president of 
twelve foundations including my own “Fundacion 
Maria”.  Most of my work is with public hospitals and 
cultural institutions.  With the World Bank in 
Washington, we are developing plans for a Children’s 
Museum.  Since we are a country with low levels of 
education, and problems with under-nourished 
children, plus unacceptable child mortality rates; many 

of the more prosperous nations are helping us with 
donations by funding hospitals, schools, cultural 
centers and medical brigades.  If anyone in the Cinti 
area is interested in supporting efforts to improve the 
future of our young population (51% of the Honduran 
population is under the age of 18 years old) please 
inform my office.  Also, if any corporation could 
contribute to provide a learning experience exposition 
in the Children’s Museum, we would be forever 
grateful!.  As a recipient of a PTA scholarship, I would 
like to thank the Association for their  investment in 
my education.   PS:  I know all of this info and my 
present position must seem strange to my classmates 
since I was the absolutely shyest student of the group; 
but thanks to so many of the wonderful teachers of 
Colerain, some special interest was given to my timid 
soul.  I won ribbons and medals through my cooking 
and sewing skills at the Ohio Fairs.  Once I won the 
“Woman’s Club” sewing contest and was on the Ruth 
Lyons and Nick Clooney show.  My mother was active 
in the PTA and I was her assistant in many events, 
serving food and washing dishes.  We lived on Wuest 
Rd and I walked through the neighbor yard to arrive at 
school.  My father worked with Procter & Gamble and 
was transferred to Pineville, LA in 1968.  I started 
studying at LSU the following September.  My 
brothers and sisters also attended Colerain although 
they graduated in Louisiana.  Here’s where we all are 
now:  Deborah (Flake) Fronabarger (Buna, TX), Emily 
(Flake) Smith (New Roads, LA), William Flake 
(Russelville, ARK), Mike Flake (Pineville, LA), Barrett 
Flake (Dayton, OH  USAF), John Flake (Atlanta, GA) 
and my parents: Ruth and Ben Flake, Pineville, LA  
71360.  Mary (Flake) DeFlores ’67, Casa 

Presidencial, Tegucigalpa, M.D.C. Honduras, C.A. 

Editors Note:  we received this letter from Mrs. 

DeFlores prior to hurricane Mitch causing all the 

death and destruction there.  We’re sure this 

would be an especially good time to make a 

contribution to Mrs. DeFlores’ charities or to 

disaster relief for their country; call 1-800-HELP 

NOW to make a donation to the American Red 

Cross.  Specify Honduran Disaster Relief. 

 
Folks: 
Enclosed is my donation for  the Colerain Chatter.  I 
really enjoy reading it and sharing from fellow 
classmates.  Most people remember me by my 
nickname “Critty” (it’s a long story how I got that 
nickname, but classmates Steve Knittel and Tom Pero 
are responsible; I actually got it in Junior High!).  If 
anyone wants to chat about old times, I can be 
reached at Cabtebasb@aol.com.  I work as a 
systems analyst for an IS consulting firm, have been 
married to Tim for 20 years and we have a 16 year old 
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daughter.  Keep the Chatter alive!  Chris “Critty” 

(Kline) Bessey ’72, Cinti,  OH 

 
Dear Chatter: 
Please add our names to the mailing list, my sister-in-
law (Carolyn Frey Thacker) passed on her last issue 
to us.  We enjoyed reading all of the notes and 
information provided.  We are enclosing a check to 
help keep the memories and the chatter alive.  
Michael C. Frey ’69 and Patricia L Butler Frey ’72, 

Apollo Beach, FL  33542 

 
Hi!   
I am a 1973 graduate and would like to be added to 
the directory.  My name is Kriste Swanson Watt.  My 
address is 501 E. Market St., McLeansboro IL, 62859 
and my phone # is 618-643-4058.  I hope also to be 
able to receive the newsletters. I have been living in 
Texas and am glad to be back in the midwest and 
looking forward to my 25th reunion.  Thank you.  Kris 

Swanson Watt ‘73, McLensboro IL 
 
Dear Chatter Staff: 
Thank you for keeping me informed about the 
activities of the Colerain Alumni!  I enjoy reading about 
others from 1974 when I graduated, as well as from 
my brothers’ and others’ years, 1966, ‘68 and ‘72.  My 
contribution is enclosed with a request that the alumni 
from 1974 get more involved with their own 
contributions!  Thank you for all your efforts!.  Barb 

Riggers ’74, Cinti,  OH 

 

 
CHS Alumni Assoc.: 
Thank you for sending me the newsletter.  I enjoy 
hearing about the activities at Colerain.  I lost contact 
with lots of people when I moved to the Atlanta area in 
1978.  My tennis partner from the ’74 GAA team, 
Linda  (Harney) Acevedo, lives nearby, though and we 
get together frequently.  If anyone would like to 
contact me, my EMAIL address is 
(lbogan@concentric.net).  I look forward to the 25

th
 

reunion in 1999.  I’ve enclosed a small contribution to 
keep the newsletter coming.  Keep up the good work.  
Marianne (Brenner) Bogan ’74, Marietta, GA  30067 

 
Dear Colerain Alumni Assoc: 
We just wanted to say thanks for the newsletter and 
“hello” to the Class of ’76.  As high school 
sweethearts, we have many great memories of 
Colerain.  Reading the “Chatter” brings back even 
more.  Our oldest daughter just graduated from 
Colerain with Honors, our second daughter will be a 
Freshman in the Fall, and our son will join her the 
following year.  We’ve really enjoyed being back at 
Colerain as parents working with the PTA and 

Boosters to make it a great place for our kids to make 
their own memories.  What’s really great is seeing so 
many alumni at the school events with their kids.  We 
get to stay in touch between the reunions, at football 
games, concerts, etc.  Hope to see the rest of  you in 
“2001”! Mike & Sharon (Eslick) Powers ’76, Cinti, 

OH  45239 

 
Thank you so much for sending me the Colerain 
Chatter.  Please use this contribution to keep them 
coming.  It’s wonderful to reminisce!  Susan Jones 

‘76, Fairfield, OH   
 
When I received the April 1998 copy of  the Chatter, I 
noticed that my address info is incorrect.  New 
address is Barbara Kleeman ‘81, 9243 Doubloon 

Rd, Indianapolis, IN  46268 

 

Chatter received a newspaper clipping from Debra 

Barclay Class of “77 that appeared in the 
Tallahassee Democrat.  The article concerned the 
death of her brother, Steve, a Colerain Grad who was 
killed by a drunk driver.  Debra has established a 
foundation to help strengthen drunk driving laws.  If 
you’re interested in finding out more, you can write to 
Debra at Debra Barclay Communications, 9000 
Manchester Rd #33, Silver Springs, Maryland 20901-
4124.  
 
This is to inform you that my mother “Blanche 
Ellerhoest ’27, is deceased.  Please remove her name 
from your mailing list.  Elaine McSuedy, Green 

Valley, AZ  85614 

 
I want to thank all the Alumni Assoc. members for 
selecting me to receive the $200.00 scholarship.  I am 
presently enrolled at Cinti State Community College.  I 
plan to attend school there for two years, majoring in 
Office Management.  The $200 will definitely help pay 
for my books.  Thank you for making me feel so 
special on my graduation day!  Cheryl Lee 

Eschenbrenner ’98, Thompson Rd., Cinti, OH  

45247 
 
I wish to thank you for the $200 scholarship and the  
opportunity to better my education.  Though my 
college choice is tentative at this moment, I do wish to 
enter the University of Toledo in the Fall while 
continuing to work at Star Banc and maybe  then 
pursue a career in law, psychology or research 
biology..  I know that I have ample time to change my 
career path; and at this time nothing is certain, but 
with your help, I plan to succeed.  Thanks again.  
Amber Weeks ’98
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CONGRATS TO COLERAIN H.S. FOR THESE ATHLETIC

ACCOMPLISHMENTS:
 

GIRL’S CROSS COUNTRY - STATE OF OHIO TEAM CHAMPS, GMC CHAMPS

VARSITY FOOTBALL - CITY CHAMPS, GMC LEAGUE CO-CHAMPS, NO. 1 TEAM IN

COACH’S POLL, AND PARTICPANTS IN DIV. I PLAYOFFS (PLAYOFFS NOT YET

STARTED AT PRESS TIME)

BOY’S SOCCER - GMC CHAMPS, DISTRICT CHAMPS

GIRL’S SOCCER - 3RD PLACE GMC

GIRL’S VOLLEYBALL - 6TH PLACE GMC

GIRL’S TENNIS - 6TH PLACE GMC

GIRL’S GOLF - 8TH PLACE GMC

BOY’S GOLF - 9TH PLACE GMC

RON RUSSO - COACH OF THE YEAR, CROSS COUNTRY

PAUL REEDY - COACH OF THE YEAR, BOY’S SOCCER 
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Thank you to these alumni-owned businesses for supporting the newsletter and Alumni Association 

through the purchase of these ads.  Please show your appreciation with your patronage.  If you would like 

to purchase an ad, please call Denny Hirsch 385-4475. 

 

I N N O V E X  
P h a r m a c e u t i c a l s  

Denny Hirsch '64' 

Medical Sales Representative 

513-385-4475 

3885 Springrock Dr. 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45251 

 CUSTOM BUILT TRAILERS 

AND PRODUCTS 
"Built to Your Specifications" 

President, Don Guill '64' 

4924 Cinti-Brookville Rd. 

Shandon, Ohio 45063 

513-738-5151 

   

W I N T O N S A V I N G S & L O A N
Monfort Heights St. Bernard Carthage Downtown Harrison

5511 Cheviot Rd. 4517 Vine St. 7014 Vine St. 601 Main 10575 Harrison

385-3880 641-1655 821-3258 241-5908 367-6171

Member FDIC •••• Equal Housing Lender

Tim Bollin '81'

   

TRUSLER AGENCY 
Stan Trusler '66' 

P.O. Box 53275 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45253 

522-4400 (Fax 521-5027) 

 4 x 1 Imports Inc. 
The Nostalgia Super Store 
Mark J. Spampinato '81' 

5873 Day Rd. 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45252 

385-8185 

   

Professional Clockery 
USA’s Largest Antique Clock Shop 

Robert Crowder '66' 
Antiquarian Horologist 
7600 Hamilton Ave. 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45231 

931-TIME (8463) 
http://wwwproclocks.com 

 SPECIAL MACHINED 

COMPONENTS 
CNC MACHINING 

Larry Johnson '68' 

7626 Easy Street 
Mason, Ohio  45040 

459-1113 (Fax 459-1134) 

   

The Christ Hospital Medical 

Associates 

Dennis Kolb M.D. '85' 

Matthew Schuermann, M.D. 

Internal Medicine 

3377 Compton Road 

Cincinnati, Ohio  45251 

741-8470 

 Arlington M emorial GardensArlington M emorial GardensArlington M emorial GardensArlington M emorial Gardens    

Leroy W. Meier '52' 
Chairman, Board of Trustees 

Robert Hunter '71' 
V.P. Operations 

2145 Compton Rd., Cincinnati,  45231

521-7003    
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Our deepest appreciation to the following alumni who have generously 

contributed to the Colerain Alumni Association since the Spring 1998 

newsletter ...... 
 

1934 
Robert Muehlenhard* 
1936 
Ed Moeller* 
Norman Muehlenhard* 
1941 
Barbara Braeuning Moore* 
Gordon Bud Schiering* 
1942 
Ruth Arnold Schiering* 
James Verssen* 
1943 
Edward Kiefer* 
Helen Bauer Richards* 
1944  
Rosaline Allee Rowe* 
1945 
Laverne Weber Wendling* 
Alice Thomas Wiggins* 
Pat Watkins Williams* 
1946 
Betty Biehl Engle* 
David Kramer 
1948 
Dorothy Herrmann Wiesman* 
1949 
Dorothy Gueterman Behrens* 
1951 
Phyllis Kress Kemen 
Verna Raible Kopp* 
Connie Bauman Rollman* 
1952 
Nancy Carlton Lantz* 
Ted Lantz* 
1954 
Michael Hayes* 
Thomas Kallmeyer* 
1955 
Armond Clawson* 
Janice Mattfeld Clawson* 
Ken Lewis* 
1956 
Tom Littlepage 
Florine Lewis Stupprich* 
1957 
Bill Lohrer* 
George Robinson* 
Ken Schibi* 
1958 
Keith Littlepage* 

Peggy Grimm Metz 
Jim Wyenandt* 
1959 
Tom Driscoll 
Wendy Martin Driscoll* 
Carol Froehlich Hussey* 
Bonnie Stoffran Littlepage* 
Patrick Powell* 
Alan Shad* 
1960 
Clifford Goosmann* 
Edwin Landwehr 
Mary Eppley Sampel 
Robert Schildman* 
1962 
Tom Moll 
Joyce Braun Ott* 
Lavena Foley Shad* 
1963 
Larney Daniel* 
Paul Robinson* 
1964 
Dennis Dickerson 
Don Doerger 
Terry Donohue* 
1965 
Sharon Stoffran Kramer* 
1966 
Glenn Daniel* 
1967  
Janet Hamilton Black* 
Mary Carol Flake Flores 
1968 
William Huber 
Richard Mischell 
1969 
Michael Fry 
David Ramig* 
Bill Wayner 
Kathy Shannon Wayner 
1970 
Lauren Lowery Woodiwiss 
Bob Woodiwiss 
1971 
Cyndi Crouch Braude 
Bob Castleberry 
Scott Hamner 
Debbie Clark Hilgeman 
Tim Leathet* 
Robert White 

1972  
Christine Kline Bessey 
Sharon Gilligan Sadler 
1973 
Maureen White Peters 
Dorothy Sahm* 
1974 
Marianne Brenner Bogan 
Rick Bramstedt 
Steven Crum 
Lynn Wehrman Daniel* 
Kay Anderson Gowsell 
Gregg Johnson* 
Connie Langhorst* 
Terri Strohofer Medlin* 
Barb Riggers 
1975 
Charlene Poli Castleberry 
Patricia Butler Frey 
David Rippe 
1976 
Susan Shull Jones 
Mike Powers 
Sharon Eslick Powers 
1977 
Svzn Hilvers 
Karen Mohaupt Torok 
1978 
Teresa Hinkle Doan* 
Sandy MacDonald Everett* 
1979 
Tracy Osborne Adams* 
Lynn Menkhaus Schoetmer 
Mary Harvey Shelton 
Barry Thomas* 
1980 
Gena Meadows Lemmink* 
1981 
Linda Meade Brady* 
Lisa Vogerl Herring 
Karlene Gregory Rumpke* 
Karyn Zillig Taylor  
1982 
Gary Angel* 
Tangi Angel* 
Lori West Duenhoft 
Dorcas Nobis Petruso 
1983 
Tina Schulz Bedacht* 
Timothy Sneed 
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1985  
Cheryl Bush* 
Sherri Ellison Orr 
1988 
Elaine Engel Langefels 
Dennis Schrudder* 
1989 
Jenni Gardner 

1991 
Tom Hilgeman 
1992 
Tim Hilgeman 
1995 
Kelleigh Cramer McCarty 
1997 
Ted Hilgeman 

 
 *Repeat doner. 
 
 

 

We apologize for any errors or 

omissions.

 
 

 

 

DONOR/MAILING LIST CARD

Name(s)_______________________________

______________________________________

Maiden Name___________________________

Year(s) Graduated ____________________

Address ______________________________

______________________________________

City _________________________________

State ______________ Zip _____________

Phone ________________________________

Please accept my tax deductible donation

in the amount of $________.

����$100/����$75/����$50/����$25/����$10/����Other

Please make checks payable to the Colerain High School

Alumni Assoc. Does your employer have a "matching

donations" program? Return this card to the Alumni

Assoc. at 8801 Cheviot Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45251.

Thank you.

 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL CHS ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
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